
 

Information Governance Team 

Postal Address: 

Coventry City Council 

PO Box 15 

Council House 

Coventry 

CV1 5RR 

www.coventry.gov.uk 
E-mail: infogov@coventry.gov.uk 
Phone: 024 7697 5408

25 January 2024 

Dear Sir/Madam 

Freedom of Information Act 2000 (FOIA) 
Request ID: FOI573488929 

Thank you for your request for information relating to mental health, careers & jobs and
sustainability.
 
You have requested the following information:
 
1. How many staff members are in your council 

5,163. 

2. How many mental health-trained staff members are in your council 

14 - mental health trained counsellors, doctors and nurses in the Occupational Health Service 
552 - Managers have had mental health awareness training from 1st April 2021 to 31st Dec 2023 
43 - Mental Health First Aider Responders in the workplace 

3. How many first aid-trained staff members are in your council 

The number of first aiders in any work area depends on risk assessment . We do not have a total
figure across the Council, however we carry our area specific First Aid Audits to ensure Health and
Safety compliance. 

4. How many council properties with solar panels installed this year 

Nine Council occupied buildings. 



5. How many total council properties with solar panels installed 

39 Council occupied buildings. 

6. How many total council properties with renewables installed 

39 Council occupied buildings. 

7. How many council properties with renewables installed this year 

Nine Council occupied buildings in 2023 had solar. 

8. How many RIDDOR reportable incidents in council properties 

From 1 April 2022 to 31 March 2023: 

11 RIDDOR reportable accidents occurred our side, i.e. parks, pavements etc. 
8 RIDDOR reportable accidents occurred in LEA schools 
3 RIDDOR reportable accidents occurred on Council premises. 

9. How many gas-related incidents in council properties 

None in the last twelve months. 

Clarification: I would like to re-formulate my request to focus solely on council-owned
buildings, excluding social housing properties.
 
The supply of information in response to a FOI/EIR request does not confer an automatic right to
re-use the information. You can use any information supplied for the purposes of private study and
non-commercial research without requiring further permission. Similarly, information supplied can
also be re-used for the purposes of news reporting. An exception to this is photographs. Please
contact us if you wish to use the information for any other purpose. 
 
For information, we publish a variety of information such as:  FOI/EIR Disclosure Log,  Publication
Scheme,  Facts about Coventry and   Open Data that you may find of useful if you are looking for
information in the future. 
 
If you are unhappy with the handling of your request, you can ask us to review our response.
Requests for reviews should be submitted within 40 days of the date of receipt of our response to
your original request – email:  infogov@coventry.gov.uk
 
If you are unhappy with the outcome of our review, you can write to the Information Commissioner,
who can be contacted at: Information Commissioner’s Office, Wycliffe House, Water Lane,
Wilmslow, Cheshire, SK9 5AF or email  icocasework@ico.org.uk.
 
Please remember to quote the reference number above in your response.
 



Yours faithfully 
  

Information Governance


